
Several South Carolina counties upgraded to 
moderate drought status 

 

COLUMBIA, S.C. (Aug. 12, 2019) — The South Carolina Drought Response Committee, meeting 
via conference call on Aug. 12, upgraded the drought status for 33 counties in the state.  

Nine counties were upgraded from normal to incipient, the first level of drought: Anderson, Beaufort, 
Colleton, Dorchester, Georgetown, Hampton, Jasper, Oconee and Pickens. 

Eleven counties were maintained at incipient drought: Cherokee, Chesterfield, Darlington, Florence, 
Greenville, Kershaw, Lancaster, Lee, Spartanburg, Williamsburg and York. Twenty-four counties 
were upgraded to moderate, the second level of drought: Abbeville, Aiken, Allendale, Bamberg, 
Barnwell, Calhoun, Chester,  Clarendon, Dillon, Edgefield, Fairfield, Greenwood, Horry, Laurens, 
Lexington, Marion, Marlboro, McCormick, Newberry, Orangeburg, Richland, Saluda, Sumter and 
Union. 



Charleston and Dorchester were the only counties that did not enter drought status, according to the 
Committee.  

Continued below normal rainfall combined with summer heat has continued to escalate the drought 
conditions for most counties. While multiple indicators supported the drought status upgrade, the 
drought’s impacts on crops and pastures were a driving factor, according to Hope Mizzell, S.C. State 
Climatologist.  

Dr. John Irwin, a beef cattle producer, reported that some upstate cattle producers are liquidating 
cattle herds because of incredibly dry pastures, and others are feeding their spring harvested hay to 
survive.  

SCDNR hydrologists provided an update that while abundant winter recharge has caused 
groundwater levels to remain at or above normal for much of the state, and lake levels remain near 
their target levels; streamflow levels have steadily declined over the past month. These declines 
helped support an upgrade in drought status for most of the counties in the state. 

Fortunately even with intensifying drought, water systems are not reporting any supply issues at this 
time, reported Rob Devlin, SCDHEC, Director, Water Monitoring, Assessment and Protection 
Division. 

The committee will continue to monitor the weather and will meet again in three weeks. 

More information about drought conditions and drought policy in South Carolina is available 
at www.scdrought.com. 
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